
 

 

Demolition Review Committee 

Friday, Oct 30, 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance: D. Choate, J. Longtin, E. Sanborn and J. Madden.  The meeting/tour commenced at 12:00.  

 

Purpose:  Walk Through The Parsonage with other Town committee representatives, Selectman Phil 

Winslow and Town Administrator Becky Bergeron, and citizen Cathleen Hodson to tour and assess the 

condition of the building. 

 

The tour guide was Steve Bedard, Bedard Preservation Services, who was able to point out the historical 

and non historical features of the building.   

 

Phil Winslow passed out a letter from Lisa Mausolf, consultant for the Rye Historic 
Commission, and whose work had been reviewed by the NH Division of Historical 
Resources.  The DHR felt that the building, while rich with history, had been altered to a 
point of eroding its original character (this was later refuted by Lisa’s boss, Ben Wilson 
of NHDHR). 
 

No discussion and the tour concluded at 1:00. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Elizabeth Q Sanborn 


